
Purchasing Dress Code Attire FAQ’s 
 

Are the items in the Irish Prep Shop campus store (IPS) the same as the online store? 
The items in the online store that are offered in the IPS are the Nike Club hoodie (men’s 
fit only) in green and grey and Nike polos (women's fit, too!) in green and white. We 
currently have an assortment of other brands, styles and most sizes in the IPS including 
full zip hoodies and jacket choices (no hood) required for Dress Up Days. 
 

Why does the online store have a closing date? 
Since the online store is operated by a vendor partner and carries mostly Nike, the store 
operates like a pop-up and closes about every 10 working days to evaluate and update 
stock and sizes available. This ensures there are no back orders and orders for items 
that are never coming back (common since Covid). The online store closes and reopens 
with a new link usually by the next school day.  
 

How long does it take for an online order to arrive? 
ALL orders for the current store are fulfilled the day after the store closes and cannot 
be returned or exchanged because it is decorated with the SHC logo. So, it is 
recommended to be familiar with Nike adult sizing before making an online purchase. 
Orders take 4-5 weeks to arrive after the closing date and may take longer closer to the 
school year. 
 

Does the IPS carry women’s fit, too? 
The IPS carries women's fit for Nike polos only and blouses. However, Nike Youth large 
and XL hoodies and polos and men’s fit size XS in some styles are available. Most of our 
petite students are happy with the Nike hoodie in men’s fit size small.  
 

Can you return or exchange an item purchased in the IPS? 
Returns and exchanges are OK for IPS purchases if brought back in new condition with 
a receipt. We cannot refund or exchange what you order online. 
 

Is there any dress code attire that is mandatory? 
Yes. Students must wear a full zip jacket without a hood purchased from the IPS or the 
online store. It must be worn during special dress up days with a button down, collared 
shirt or blouse. However, it may be worn daily as part of the dress code. 
 

Can Rising 9th Grade Families come to all IPS store hours? 
YES! The IPS is open year round. Store hours and dress code apparel links can be 
found on the website by going to the menu and clicking on Shop Irish on the bottom 
right. You may also make an appointment during school hours by contacting Margaret 
Baptista mbaptista@shcp.edu. 
 

mailto:mbaptista@shcp.edu


What forms of payment does the IPS accept? 
The IPS accepts credit cards, cash and most of the mobile bank apps like Apple Pay. 


